
 

 

 

 

Annex 1: Summary of Key Changes in the TOR 

Summary of Major Updates to the TOR 

 

Please note: This summary highlights significant updates to the Terms of Reference for ease of 

reference. However, we strongly advise all bidders to carefully examine the full, updated Terms of 

Reference when preparing their proposals. Not all changes may be covered in this summary. 

 

Major Updates: 

1. The criteria for personnel have been revised to be more inclusive to consider candidates possessing 

essential skills and established expertise in their field, regardless of precise alignment with academic 

qualifications. 

2. The requirements on reimbursable costs have been revised to non-reimbursable to be paid with 

main deliverables, simplifying the payment process. 

3. The deliverables requirements have been refined to enhance clarity and mitigate potential 

misinterpretation. 

4. The details of the meetings organization have been revised. 


